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REPORT TO:	  BETLEY, BALTERLEY AND WRINEHILL PARISH COUNCIL

DATE OF MEETING:  	  25TH JANUARY 2024

REPORTING OFFICER:  	CLERK AND RESPONSIBLE FINANCIAL OFFICER


1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION
The majority of the Parish Council’s annual budget is raised through the Precept.  This is an amount paid by each household in the parish, through their Council Tax payment, which is determined by the Parish Council.

The Precept income is often supplemented through grants.

In November each year, the Parish Council begins the process of forward planning in preparation for setting a work plan, budget and Precept for the following Council year, which runs from April to March.

Councillors suggest and debate potential new projects, services or activities and discuss and debate whether to revise aspects of the Parish Council’s work.

A first draft budget to deliver the work plan was prepared and presented to the Parish Council in November.

The Precept (that amount of the Council Tax which is collected on behalf of the Parish Council by Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council) is determined by the budget required.

Following further refinement and adjustments, the following final draft Budget is presented at tise January Parish Council meeting.


2.	BUDGET PLANNING FOR THE 2024-2025 FINANCIAL YEAR
Members to consider the suggested 2024-2025 Budget detailed below, in order to agree a Precept for the next Financial Year:-

	Budget Head
	Total Spend to 22/01/2024
	2023/2024 Budget Allocation
	2024-2025 Proposed Budget Allocation 
	Explanation

	Salary
	£7,053.94
	£6,500.00
	£7,200.00
	Under budgeted in 2023-2024

	Pension
	 
	 
	£1,660.00
	New requirement

	Admin - Insurance
	£783.67
	£725.00
	£850.00
	Under budgeted in 2023-2024 - 8% increase in actual spend

	Admin - Audit Fees
	£40.00
	£320.00
	£40.00
	Over budgeted in 2023-2024

	Admin - Venue Hire
	£300.00
	£520.00
	£450.00
	Over budgeted in 2023-2024

	Admin - Subscriptions
	£0.00
	£330.00
	£330.00
	

	Admin - Website
	£122.28
	£100.00
	£135.00
	

	Admin - Other
	£967.30
	£500.00
	£500.00
	Stamps reduced as transferring to Unity; Laptop one off 

	Highways
	£8,070.00
	£1,500.00
	£1,500.00
	

	Footpaths
	£3,619.20
	£1,000.00
	£1,000.00
	

	Grants
	£1,212.50
	£1,150.00
	£1,200.00
	

	Miscellaneous
	£263.00
	£250.00
	£270.00
	

	Sandy Croft
	£2,174.72
	£1,100.00
	£1,100.00
	2023-24 included noticeboard and water supply

	Memorial Garden
	£6,018.15
	£4,170.00
	£4,000.00
	One off costs mugs; statues; poppies; replacement lighting

	Neighbourhood Plan
	£0.00
	£300.00
	£0.00
	No costs anticipated 

	Chair's Expenses
	 
	 
	£250.00
	 Budget line reinstated for transparency

	Contingency
	£0.00
	£1,200.00
	
	Use Reserves if required (is £250 with Chair's expenses) 

	 TOTAL BUDGET/PRECEPT
	 
	£19,665.00
(£18,187) 
	£20,485.00 
	



2023-2024 Precept
The Precept for 2023-2024 was £18,187.  The Tax Base was 593, therefore the Precept per household for the year was £30.67 (£18,187 / 593)

2024-2025 Precept
(i) The suggested Precept for 2024-25 is £20,485.00.  This year’s Tax Base is 589, therefore the Precept per household for the year would be £34.78 (£20,485 / 589)

This represents an overall increase of 12.6% from 2023-2024, which will cost each household an additional £4.11 for the year (just under 8p per week) and is calculated as follows:

£20,485 (2024-2025 Precept) minus £18,187 (2023-2024 Precept) divided by £18,187 (2023-2024 Precept) multiplied by 100 = 12.6%

(ii) The new Budget Allocation (Pension) accounts for 9.1% of the increase: it is important this ongoing requirement is included in the precept and is calculated as follows: 

£19,847 (2023-24 Precept plus Pension) minus £18,187 (2023-2024 Precept) divided by £18,187 (2023-2024 Precept) multiplied by 100 = 9.1%

Even with the increase there may be a need to draw on Reserves. 

IMPORTANT NOTE
It should be noted that the Budget Allocation for 2023-2024 was actually £19,665 despite the Precept being £18,187.  This means that there was always going to be a deficiency, which would be met by grants and the Reserve.  Bearing this in mind, the total increase to the 2024-2025 Budget Allocation is £820.00.

